
Rocky Point UFSD 2020-21 Budget: Q&A 
 

What is this year’s budget proposal? 
 

This 2020-2021 budget proposal is $84,586,600, a budget-to-budget decrease of 2.49% from the 2019-
20 budget.  The decrease in expenditures came as a result of a detailed review of all operating costs 
coupled with a reduction in debt service associated with past bond work. These reductions will not 
impact current programmatic offerings or class size. In turn, the proposed budget actually includes a 
number of programmatic enhancements, including a new elementary literacy program (K-5), expanded 
academic leadership programs, Advanced Placement offerings, and an expansion of art instruction at the 
middle school level. 
 
 
What is the estimated tax rate increase? 
 

The estimated tax rate increase is 0.08%, which is equals our allowable maximum tax cap.   
 
 
How much will it cost? 
 

Using a 2600 assessed value (equivalent to a $330,000 market value), this budget proposal will increase 
taxes $6.45 per year – not accounting for changes in equalization rates by the Assessor and/or STAR or 
other exemptions. 
 
 
Why are taxes being increased if the overall budget is less than last year? 
 

This is due to the reduction of the amount of state aid that the district will receive.  Any amount of state 
aid reduced by the government, has to be made up in either taxes or with reductions to programs or jobs. 
 
 
How will the budget be held? 
 

Voting will be held by absentee ballot. Qualified voters will receive a postage paid ballot in the mail by 
the end of May/early June and must be returned to the District by June 9, 2020 at 5pm. 
 
 
When is the budget hearing?  
 

The budget hearing will take place on June 2, 2020 at 6 pm.  Please note all of the District’s budget 
presentations and additional materials are located at: 
http://rockypointufsd.org/board_of_education/budget_presentations_2020-2021. 
 
 
Are there Board of Education trustee seats up for election? 
 

Yes, two seats are up for election with three-year terms.  There are three candidates (listed in order of 
appearance on the official ballot: Mr. Sean Callahan (Incumbent), Mrs. Kellyann Imeidopf (Challenger) 
and Mrs. Jessica Ward (Incumbent). 
 
 
If you have any questions about the budget, please email: chrisvancott@rockypoint.k12.ny.us. 
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